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For Immediate Release: Monday, August 30, 2010/EOC Advisory #3-7.00pm
EOC: Curfew continues until Tuesday 12.00pm;
 
GREAT BAY, Sint Maarten (GIS) – Operational leaders of the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) 10 Emergency Support Functions (ESFs) met at the Fire Department in Cay Hill this afternoon to assess the situation on the island with respect to the passing of Hurricane Earl.
The following decisions were taken at the meeting:

Curfew: The curfew remains in effect for tonight and tomorrow morning and will be lifted at 12.00pm on Tuesday, August 31.  The curfew will be strictly enforced.  Business personnel with valid hurricane passes are allowed to visit their establishment to assess their situation and commence clean-up only on Tuesday morning.  
Schools: Schools are to remain closed on Tuesday, August 31 until further notice.  Additional information will be provided on Tuesday after schools are assessed on Tuesday.
Businesses: Businesses are allowed to re-open as of 12.00pm on Tuesday, August 31.  
Government Offices: Government offices will be open to the public from 12.00pm.  All civil servants are expected to report to work.

Electricity: GEBE is confronted with the situation of rough seas at the Cay Bay Power Plant.  A number of generators are operational which are radiator cooled.  Generators that require sea water for cooling are not online. Load shedding will be necessary and you are hereby advised to use as less electricity as possible in order to limit load shedding.
Clean-up & Debris Removal: The Public Works Department has teams out clearing the main roads.  These activities will continue on Tuesday morning.  The curfew remains in effect in order to facilitate this very important process of the post-clean-up of the island. 
Airport/Harbour and Hotel Infrastructure: Assessments are still being carried out with respect to the aforementioned facilities.

Remain Vigilant: The public is hereby asked to remain vigilant with respect to another system in the Atlantic Ocean.  
Acting Lt. Governor Reynold Groeneveldt: “I would like to thank the general public for heeding the call to prepare for the passing of Hurricane Earl and for the cooperation with respecting the curfew and following other public safety rules and regulations therefore resulting in no loss of life.”
The Governor General, the Prime Minister and the Minister of Justice expressed their support and concern for the people of Sint Maarten and were pleased to hear that there was no loss of life.  May God continue to Bless our island nation,” Groeneveldt told the Government Information Service (GIS). 

The EOC will meet again on Tuesday morning at 10.00am to assess the clean-up of the island.  
The EOC meeting was chaired by Acting Lt. Governor Reynold Groeneveldt.  Also present was second Acting Lt. Governor Nilda Arduin-Lynch. 
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